Request for Qualifications for Design Build Services
Farmington West Waste Water Treatment Plant
April 22, 2016

The City of Farmington, Missouri is planning repair project to the West Waste Water Treatment Plant (WWTP) and is proposing to
facilitate the improvements through a Design/Build Services Agreement with a team of highly qualified engineering firm(s) and
general contractor(s). Pursuant to that intent, the City is seeking an engineer/contractor team to design/build the needed
improvements.

The improvements include: (1) construction of a new sewer head works facility building including all structural, electrical,
mechanical, and other appurtenances to meet the facility requirements; (2) removal of existing equipment and installation of two
new screw pumps; (3) removal of existing equipment, modification of wet well as required, and installation of a new grit removal
system and a conveyance system to place grit and screenings into a debris receptacle; (4) removal of existing equipment and
installation of new aeration blowers, piping and diffusers.

The total budget for the aforementioned scope of work is $2,800,000. The City expects work on the project to be initiated not
later than November 1, 2016.

Responses to the RFQ must include the following minimum information:

e A summary of specialized experience and technical competence of the team (engineer and contractor) with respect to
WWTP design, construction and operation.

e The past record of performance of the team with respect to wastewater treatment, including control of costs, quality of
work, and ability to meet schedule.

e The team’s familiarity with regulatory requirements related to WWTP design and operation.

e References of at least three previous clients on similar work.

e Resumes of key personnel assigned to this project.

The team will be selected based on a review of the qualifications submitted, references provided and verified for other similar work,
and interviews with selected teams.

A mandatory site visit to evaluate the existing conditions and to review the scope of the project will be conducted on May 10, 2016
at 1:30 PM local time. Failure to attend the mandatory site visit will disqualify the responding team.

Once the most qualified team is selected, a scope of services and cost will be negotiated to complete the engineering work. After
the engineering work is approved by the City, construction cost estimates shall be provided by the contractor for approval prior to
construction.

Please provide a hard-copy (2 copies) or a PDF submittal. Please limit submittals to no more than 10 pages, single sided.
Interested teams shall send a copy of the above information by 3:00 PM, local time, Thursday, May 19, 2016 to:

Larry Lacy, P.E.

City of Farmington — Public Works Director
12 S Franklin Street

Farmington, MO 63640
LLACY@FARMINGTON-MO.GOV

The City will review the qualifications received to determine the most advantageous to the City. For additional information please
contact Larry Lacy at (573) 218-8266.

The City of Farmington is an Equal Opportunity Employer and invites the submission of qualifications from minority and women
owned businesses.



